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New South Wales 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

07 February 2023 

Katherine Garaty 
Director, Crime Disruption and Special Inquiries Law 
Office of the General Counsel, NSW Police Force 
Locked Bag 5102 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

By email: 

Dear Ms Garaty, 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

As you are aware, I assist the Honourable Justice John Sackar in the Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ 
hate crimes ("the Inquiry"). 

Summons to Produce: NSWPF55 

I refer to our previous correspondence regarding a request for two documents referred to in Geoffrey Steer's 
oral evidence on 12 and 13 December 2022. 

In particular, I refer to my letter of 20 December 2022 (enclosed) in which I outlined the two documents that 
were requested, namely the excel spreadsheet provided to Sergeant Steer in or around December 2016 ("the 
first document") and the case summary documents for each of the 12 dip sample cases provided to Sergeant 
Steer by email ("the second document"). I refer to your email dated 21 December 2022 in which you indicated 
that you were seeking instructions in relation to the first document and were attempting to locate the second 
document. 

I also refer to my follow up emails dated 19 January 2023 and 03 February 2023 in which I requested an 
update on the provision of the documents referred to during Sergeant Steer's evidence. I note that I did not 
receive a reply to these em ails. 

In these circumstances, please find enclosed a summons seeking production of the above documents 
(NSWPF55). 

Timeframe for provision of material 

The summons is returnable on Friday, 10 February 2023. Your cooperation with this timeframe is 
appreciated. 

In the event that you anticipate any difficulty with this timeframe, please forward a request for an extension 
of time in writing. To assist his Honour in considering the application for an extension, please provide a brief 
outline of the reasons an extension is sought and the date by which you anticipate being in a position to 
produce the material sought. 
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Please do not hesitate to contact Caitlin Healey-Nash on 0466 480 286 or Enzo Camporeale on 0498 484 133. 
if you have any queries in relation to this matter. 

Yours faithfully 

--•••__42 

Enzo Camporeale 
Director, Legal 
Solicitor Assisting the Inquiry 

Encl. (2) 
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